
FHE Athletic Boosters Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 8, 2021

Pam Toigo calls meeting to order at 7:06pm

Introduction to new board:
Pam Toigo - President
Jessie Challa - VP
Bill Stratbucker - Treasurer
Jen Elms - Secretary

President Address:
School started out busy and the board is doing what we can to get things going and organized
from being basically closed down for a year and half.  We have many home games coming up
for concessions and need to get message of volunteers for concessions.

Mission of Boosters:
Provide extra funding for athletic teams.

Some items already provided:
Power Strength training for Fall, Winter and Spring
Funded $35,000 to our teams and contributed to Power Strength.  Great year for our athletes.

How the Athletic Board Provides Funding:
Concessions is largest fundraising for the year.  People have already stepped up this year to
start off helping.  We are extremely appreciative of help so far.
Golf outing - 2nd annual, was a big success and had many volunteers to help.  Approx. $13,000
raised and great community spirit.

New Business:
Fall Hawk Rally coming this weekend, September 10, 2021.  The rally will look a little different
this year.

● No Inflatables
● Will have athletes promoting sports
● We appreciate all coaches allowing athletes and canceling practices to have them out

there.
● More of a fun, community experience this year.
● No charge for entry or package dinner.  Will just have concessions food to purchase.
● Looking for a student to wear Hawk costume.

Winter Hawk Rally - Another large fundraiser for the year.  Waiting to see how Covid situation
progresses to make determination on how to organize the WHR.



Concessions - Our main yearly fundraiser.  We are working on putting together a concessions
board and getting more volunteers for the year to fill in some gaps.  More information to be
communicated soon.

Ben Sherman - Athletic Direction:
This year has been fast and furious.  A few bumps getting used to new protocols and figuring
out how to proceed.  Everyone is happy to be back and be able to be in attendance.
Student section has been amazing and very respectful.  This builds an atmosphere that is
positive for our school and for our sports.
Kudos to student athletes for picking up trash in the stadium after the games.  Also, thank you to
students for being servant leaders.

Athletes of the Month:
First round will be in November.

Jessie Challa moves to adjourn meeting, 7:45pm.
Pam Toigo seconds.

Next meeting, Wednesday, October 13th, 7:00pm, Great Hall.


